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Liechtenstein welcomes the distinguished delegation of Guatemala headed by H.E. … and wishes to thank for the valuable information that has been provided in the introductory statement as well as in the national report. 
When Guatemala presented its candidature for membership of the Human Rights Council, it pledged, inter alia, to “promote effective follow-up to the recommendations issued by the international monitoring mechanisms to the country in human rights”. We welcome this commitment and, in particular, a number of follow-up measures to recommendations by the Committee on the Rights of the Child (CRC) Guatemala has taken in order to strengthen the protection of children. At the same time, we note that the CRC has repeatedly voiced its concern that corporal punishment continues to be practiced in the home, in alternative care settings as well as in traditional justice systems, and that there is no explicit prohibition of its use in schools. While acknowledging legal provisions prohibiting corporal punishment in some areas, Liechtenstein recommends that Guatemala enact legislation to explicitly prohibit corporal punishment of children in all settings, including the home and in schools. Furthermore, Liechtenstein would like to recommend that Guatemala create an effective abuse detection system in the educational, health and alternative care systems, in order to discourage the use of violence and to provide assistance to victimised children. 
In 2009, the CEDAW was concerned that maternal and infant mortality rates remained high. The High Commissioner expressed the same concern this year. In this context, Liechtenstein wishes to recommend that Guatemala increase the coverage and accessibility of medical services for women, with a special focus on the needs of indigenous women and women in rural areas. 
Liechtenstein welcomes Guatemala’s ratification of the Rome Statute of the ICC in April 2012 and its leadership in convening an open debate of the Security Council on the topic. In this regard, Liechtenstein recommends that Guatemala review its national legislation to ensure full alignment with the Rome Statute of the ICC. Besides, Liechtenstein recommends that Guatemala ratify the Kampala amendments to the Rome Statute [, if possible with a view to contributing to the activation of the jurisdiction of the International Criminal Court over the crime of aggression in 2017]. 
